City of Selden
City Council meeting minutes
January 15, 2024

The Governing Body of the City of Selden met in regular session on January 15th, 2024
at the Selden City Office. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Mayor, Bernie
Koerperich. Present were: Danielle Schiltz, Dusty Spresser, Steve Rogers, Jacque
Boultinghouse, and Tammie Stevenson, Council Persons; Leroy Spresser, City Superintendent;
and Jacqueline A. Neff, City Clerk.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited at this time.
Jackie swore in the Mayor and Council.

The council went over the minutes from the December 11th meeting. Steve and Dusty
seconded to approve the minutes as written. The motion carried.

Dusty is still waiting to hear about the soft start from the company we purchased the
siren from. There was discussion about having Vitus check it for the amps that the siren uses
when it starts.

Leroy stated he has received a few of the items for the water & sewer line. There was
discussion that the water could be hooked up from the south if needed.

Jackie stated that she had not gotten the grader listed on Nex-Tech.

The council went over the monthly voucher list. Bernie stated that he had not taken the
debit card last night for the employee party. The bill to Aunt Shannon’s is $816.00. Tammie
motioned and Steve seconded to approve the voucher list and the aforementioned warrant to
Aunt Shannon’s and warrants be drawn on the Treasury for the same. The motion carried.

It was stated that the deductible for wind and hail will be raised to $10,000.00 for the
renewal in April.

Bernie stated that Harold Sulzman had given him some more donations for the
Community Building in memory of Lillian Sulzman. It was decided to get a baby changing table
for the bathroom, a new sink and faucet for the kitchen, and coat hooks for the hallway. Bernie
stated that he would install the items once we get them.

Bernie stated that Greg had backed into the overhead door of the trash truck building.
Selden Lumber had ordered the panels but when they were received, they were the wrong size
so a few of Bernie’s guys hammered out the current panels and the door is now opening and
closing. Selden Lumber has ordered the correct ones.

Danielle stated that Hoxie has an extra community outdoor bulletin board. There was
discussion about where to put it.



Jacque motioned and Steve seconded to appoint Steve Hirsch, city attorney; The Bank
as the official depository of city funds; The Sheridan Sentinel, the city newspaper; Tony Haffner,
city judge; and Brandon Carver, Chief of Police. The motion carried.

Dusty nominated and Steve seconded to appoint Danielle the council president. The
motion carried.

There being no further business, Dusty motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:17 p.m.
Steve seconded, the motion carried and the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Jacqueline A. Neff, City Clerk



